
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
www.burlingtonshagclub.com 
 

From the Presidents Pen, 
 
Even though it has been a damp and rainy start for Spring this year, we have bolted ahead of the raindrops. 
 
Just as the rain falls and the many drops form puddles, the Burlington Shag Club continues to form excellent ideas and plans 
for the club to do and be involved in.  Area Shag Parties, Summer Workshop, Special Olympics Golf Tournament, Fall SOS, 
Christmas Party and more!!!  Make sure to read ahead and make your plans to attend as many functions as possible. 
 
Please make plans for the summer workshop scheduled for July to be held in Newbern.  If you have not purchased your 
tickets, do so soon.  There is a limited supply and they are going quickly.   
 
If you have anyone who needs to be remembered through the sunshine committee, please make every effort to get the 
necessary information to Judy Hunt as soon as possible. 
 
To all the committee chairs, keep up the good work.  Keep me posted of your meetings for the dates, times, and locations. 
 
Don’t forget to start thinking about your nomination for your club’s Hall of Fame entry for 2005.  The information will be 
need very soon.   
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank each member for the participation you have made thus far in your club events 
from attending Friday nights, attending the monthly business meetings, getting involved with the many committees and 
making sure the work gets completed as it should, to just welcoming new faces to your club each time we meet.  I know we 
have had some hard time recently and I feel that we are on the upper side of the climb and will soon be on the top again.  
Continue to keep up the hard work in working together with fellow members as well as with our club home management.   
 
The next business meeting is scheduled for June 17, 2005 at 8:00 PM at Ramada Inn Burlington.  Please bring all issues and 
concerns to that meeting to be discussed with and among your fellow members. 
 
Until next time, hope everyone has a great Spring. 
 
Thought for the month: 
Remember to treat everyone in the manner in which you yourself would want to be treated.  We are all here for the 
same purpose and that is to enjoy the music, the dance, and each other.  Without each other, the music and the dance 
would not be needed.    
   
Sheila Walker 
BSC President 2005 
walkshei@armc.com 
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Meeting Minutes 
May 20, 2005 
Attendees: 
Gloria Thompson Steve Pettigrew Carl Hansen Steve McHone 
Carolyn Moore Carol Pettigrew Peg Hansen Angie Sharpe 
Jerry Holland "Strawhat" Ron Jefferies Evelyn Turner Mary Gregory 
Pam McHone Ron Wilkerson Jesse Justice Bob Bason 
Ronnie Gregory Butch Dowd Lynda Justice Sharon Bason 
Susan Huey Pam Hord Clint Sharpe Sheila Walker 
Chuck Upchurch Stephanie West Joni James Hugh Walker 
Denise Upchurch Jim West Fred Hollaman Baxter Sellars 
Bob Maccia Linda Maccia Jackie Hollaman  

 
Secretary’s Report:  No changes were indicated for April minutes published in Shag Rag, minutes stand.  Current membership is 
182. 
 
Treasure’s Report:  Treasure’s report handed out in meeting and will be published in June Shag Rag, annual report for 2004 
available if anyone is interested in seeing it. 
 
Special Presentation:  Amanda Powell from Special Olympics presented the club with a Platinum award for support in 2004.  She 
told the club how excited she was to be working with us now and if we needed any help she would be available. 
 
Committee Reports: 

DJ Committee – Kent Bradsher, Chair - Sheila asked that the membership call him with suggestions for Friday night DJs, 
make sure he is given the name and telephone number.  She commented on how well of a job he was doing. 
Sunshine Remembrance – Judy Lindley, Chair – Sheila let the membership know about the following members:  Charles 
and Judy Lindley lost a grandchild, Mike Loy is still very sick, Keith Andrews is doing better, Brenda Smith is recovering 
from her surgery just fine and Baxter Sellars had a death in the family.  Sheila asked that we keep these members in our 
thoughts and prayers. 

 Telephone Committee – Norma Long, Chair – No Report 
Newsletter Committee – Susan Huey, Editor – Need articles and information for June Shag Rag as soon as possible, Susan 
is going out of town the 1st week of June and wants to get it mailed out by the 27th of May. 
Golf Committee – Chuck Upchurch & Clint Sharpe, Co-Chairs – Meeting scheduled for May 22nd to finalize everything 
being handed over from Steve McHone to Chuck and Clint.  Anyone interested in helping please let Chuck or Clint know. 
Ways & Means Committee – Steve McHone, Chair – SELL TICKETS for Area Party, these tickets are due a week before 
the event.  The club needs to raise money so SELL, SELL, SELL!!!  See Steve if you need tickets. 
Web Master – Mary Gregory – Mary discussed a counting system that has been in place on the website for several 
months.  She will try to get an article in the Shag Rag letting the club know what pages are being viewed and how often 
certain parts of the site are being looked at. 
Bus Trip Committee - Denise & Chuck Upchurch, Co-Chairs – There will be no bus for the Eden Area Shag party.  A 
caravan was suggested; call Chuck or Denise if interested. 
50/50 Committee – Hugh Walker, Chair – Tickets will be sold at every business meeting going forward.  Total amount for 
May meeting was $75.00, the winner BUTCH DOWD went home with $37.50. 

 Membership Committee – Carol Pettigrew, Chair - No Report 
Entertainment Committee – Ronnie Gregory, Chair – Area Party is June 11th at the Moose Lodge in Burlington.  Brown 
Bag is permitted, $1.50 charge for setup and bottles have to be labeled with owner’s name.  Cost of beer is $1.50 and wine 
is $2.00, no coolers allowed.  There has been good response from other clubs as to attendance.  The Moose Lodge holds 
450 people; we are looking for 300-350 to attend.  Denise Upchurch is in charge of food items and the menu, let her know 
what you want to bring and she needs volunteers in helping getting everything set up.  Be there 7-7:15 with food items, if 
you can’t be there make other arrangements to get the food to the lodge.  If possible have desserts prepared in single 
servings for convenience in serving.  Joni James is in charge of decorations; she needs straw hats and Hawaiian shirts to 
put on the walls.  If interested in helping with decorations be at the lodge around lunchtime. 
Christmas Party:  Will be held December 11th…..where to have it?  Three possible locations: 
1. Elks Lodge: approximate cost $1775, smoking allowed, BYOB, no security cost and no bartender cost. 
2. Ramada Inn: approximate cost $1950, cash bar (club chooses bartenders), smoking allowed, food catered, security 

provided by the club, linen charge and located in Carolina/Duke room. 
3. Quarry Hills Country Club: approximate cost $2550, this included $200/hr rental charge from the club to use the 

facilities.  Cash bar provided, food catered and the club does not have to provide security. 
Motion was made to have it held at Ramada and 2nd.  Then a motion was made to vote on all three and 2nd.  Since a motion 
was already on the floor the motion to vote on all three was cancelled.  The membership present voted 27 to 6 in favor of 



having it at the Ramada Inn.  Next item of discussion was suggestions for the DJ at the Christmas Party.  The nominations 
made were Johnny Wilson, Clyde Waller, Jerry Holland, Jim Waye and Tootie Brown.  A motion was made to close 
nomination and 2nd.  Nominations were closed and Sheila Walker will check with nominees to see about availability.  She 
will report back to the membership at next business meeting. 

 
Eno Beach Shag Club Meet the Area Shag Club Party:  Will be held May 21st and there will be no bus available for the event 
 
Meals on Wheels:  Al Fogleman and Ann Haberly are willing to meet with the membership June 6th to discuss the outcome of this 
year’s event and possible plans for next year if we choose to host it.  Anyone who has questions or comments for either of them 
should make plans to attend the special meeting.  It will be held at Ramada and the time is to be determined.  Remember, if you do 
not attend to voice your concerns, you do not have the right to complain about what is decided by fellow members. 
 
ACSC Summer Workshop:  Will be held in New Bern and the dates are July 8-10.  If you have not purchased your tickets, do so 
quickly, they are going fast and only a certain amount will be available.  If you need registration forms see Sheila Walker. 
 
SOS Spring Safari & SOS Fall Migration:  Spring Safari was held April 22-May 1st, the parade was on April 30th.  BSC won the 
float contest for the 3rd year in a row and Stephanie West made the local paper.  SOS Fall Migration will be held Sept. 17-24th, 
Joan Kimbro will be heading up Fun Monday so let her know if you are interested in helping out. The annual “Tea Party” came up 
for discussion…Hugh Walker suggested that we look at having it at the Pirate’s Cove this year.  A motion was made to have a 
“Tea Party” on Sept 17th, was 2nd and passed 27/1.  Motion was then made to have it at Pirate’s Cove and 2nd, there were several 
areas of concern and the motion was rescinded. Where to have the “Tea Party” has been tabled for discussion at the next meeting. 
 
Linda Maccia:  Our Christmas Cheer family is in need of help and Linda asked that the club donate money to help them out.  A 
motion was made that the club provide the family with $200 and was 2nd.  It was a unanimous vote and the club will provide the 
family with $200.  Jackie Hollaman also donated $100 to the family.  Baxter Sellars suggested doing a food drive to support the 
family.  A motion was made to have the food drive, 2nd and passed with a unanimous vote, each member will be asked to bring a 
can good or nonperishable item to the Area Party in June to help support the family.  This food drive will be put into the Shag Rag 
and on the Web. 
 
Changes in Masters:  Sheila Walker has met with Jason at Ramada and addressed the concerns of the club.  Jason let her know that 
changes would be taking place and that Ramada did not want the club to leave Master’s Bar and Lounge.  Ticket sales for events 
and the sale of merchandise are allowed within the club and can be done at one table.  The DJ would need to announce that the 
event tickets and merchandise are for sale in a particular area if anyone is interested.  If any new or further issues arise please let 
Sheila Walker know about them and do not try to handle in any other manner. 
 
No further business needed to be discussed, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Next business meeting will be June 17, 2005 @ 8:00pm.  Location at the Ramada to be announced. 
 
 
 

 
 

Special Meeting *** Special Meeting *** Special Meeting 
 

Don’t forget to mark you calendar for our special meeting to discuss the Meals on Wheels 
Benefit.  The meeting is to be held June 6,2005 at Ramada Inn at 7:00pm.  The location 
within the Ramada will be announced at a later date.  Remember, to have a voice, you must 
be present.  You do not have the right to complain if not you do not attend. 
 
 
 Don’t forget Winston-Salem Area Shag Club is hosting their Annual 

Oldies Party on Saturday, June 25, 2005 – Location is the Moose Lodge 
Look for more details on their Website. 



BSC Treasury Report
AS OF May 20, 2005

Balance as of 04/15/05 $3,498.03

Deposits (Income)
Memberships (16) - 2005 240.00
Re-Up Party 50/50 90.00
Float Participants & Shirts 1,030.00
Float Sponsors 500.00
Float 1st Place Prize 300.00
Interest (4/13/2005) 0.36

Total Deposits $2,160.36

Expenses
DJs 400.00 4/22, 5/6, 5/13, 5/20
Printing / Supplies
Stamps (4 rolls) 148.00
Float Props 197.14
Float Rental 425.00
2005 Re-Up Party 715.25
90 Float Shirts 866.00
Area Party 120.80
Website - monthly Hosting (April 2005) 10.95

Total Expenses $2,883.14

Balance as of  05/20/2005 $2,775.25

Projected Expenses
Stamps for the year - Approx. 26 rolls @ $37/per roll $814.00
DJs for remainder of year (31 weeks plus 2 Special) $3,600.00
Printing Expense/Supplies (12 months newsltr & supplies $1,655.25
Website - 8 months @ 10.95 per month $87.60
Misc. Expense $300.00
ACSC Dues $0.00
Allocated SOS Membership Cards 2005 $0.00
Allocated for SOS Spring Safari Parade $0.00
2005 Re-Up Party $0.00
Allocated for ACSC/SOS Workshops (Summer & Winter) $629.57
Matching Funds for Xmas Cheer Families $0.00

Total Expected Expenses Approx. $7,086.42
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Current Membership 183!!!! 
 

  

Sharpe, Connie Jun-2 
Robertson, David Jun-4 
White, Glenda Jun-6 
Atteridge, 
Stephen "Taz" Jun-10 
Hardy, Evelyn Jun-11 
Gregory, Charlie Jun-16 
Hatley, Marge Jun-19 
Turner, Tripp Jun-23 
Kilgore, Cathy Jun-24 
Simmons, Penny Jun-26 
Melton, Dennis Jun-29 
Shively, Lorna Jun-29 
Hallaman, Jackie Jun-30 

Lindley, Charles Jul-1 
Wolfe, Debbie Jul-3 
Bason, Bob Jul-5 
Loy, Mike Jul-7 
Hooper, Lynn Jul-9 
Kilgore, Jim Jul-14 
Sharpe, Rickey Jul-14 
Allen, Tammy Jul-15 
Forrester, Bob Jul-15 
Russ, Sharon Jul-15 
James, Joni Jul-16 
Maccia, Bob Jul-18 
Childress, Peggy Jul-21 
Hopper, Joe Jul-22 
Johnson, Dennis Jul-26 
Nelson, Jackie Jul-26 

Members to keep in your thoughts………… 
Brenda Smith had surgery, we are thinking about you!!! 
Keith Andrews was admitted to the hospital during SOS, 

but is at home now and doing better. 
Please remember 

Charles and Judy and their family during this time of loss. 
Baxter Sellars and Louie Madden, we are thinking about you! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday, June 11, 2005 
$5.00 Per Person 

8:00 P.M. to 1:00 A.M. 
 

 
 

 50/50 Drawing 
              
  

                        Beach Cooler Raffle 
                     $5.00 per ticket 

 
 
 

For more information contact Ronnie Gregory at (336) 585-1118 
OR 

Email us at windmill@triad.rr.com 

Heavy 
HORS D OUVRES

Location:  Moose Lodge - Directions 
From Greensboro I-85/40, take exit #145 toward 49S, turn left at 1st. light onto 
Hanford Rd.   THEN turn left at 1st paved road (Service Road), follow that road 
until you see the Sign “Loyal Order Of Moose – Burlington Lodge No. 649”  and 
turn right at that sign.  The Moose will be at the end of that road. 

 
From Raleigh/Durham I-85/40, take exit # 145 toward 49S, turn left at 2nd. 
Light onto Hanford Rd.  THEN turn left at 1st paved road (Service Road), follow 
that road until you see the Sign “Loyal Order Of Moose – Burlington Lodge No. 
649”  and turn right at that sign.  The Moose will be at the end of that road. 
 

Limited Bar Available 
Beer and Set-Ups Only 

$1.50 Beer



TURNTABLE
TREASURES PARTY

featuring all vinyl records (no cd’s or tapes)

and the best of the old shag music

Hosted By Twister’s Shag Club At The Old Mooresville Skating Rink

Saturday, July 23rd From 1pm-1am

DJ’s:
Eddie Anderson

Jason Cagle
Summie Davidson
Joanne Johnson

Mike Rink
Fast Eddie Thompson

Clyde Waller
Farrell Watts

Bring Your Own Adult
Beverages And Coolers

Soft Drinks And Mixers Available

Hot Dogs And Hamburgers
Available After 5pm

All your shagging friends will be at
this party, and it’s only $15 at the door!

A portion of this event’s proceeds will:

• Help purchase Christmas presents for
underprivileged children in this area.

• Help provide a junior shagger’s scholarship.

For more information about this party, call 704-892-1114 or visit our web site

www.GoShagging.com
Please don’t drink and drive. If you need a room, there are 7 motels at exit 36.
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June 3, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is Rommie Tyndall 
 
June 10, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ 
is Farrell Watts 
 
June 11, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Meet the Area Shag Club Party" from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM -- Will be held 
at the "Loyal Order of Moose Lodge #649; Heavy Hors D Ouvres will be provided; Brown 
Bagging; Limited Bar Available - $1.50 Beer and Set-Ups. Click Here for the Flyer.    DJ is 
"Rockin'" Ron Russ 
 
June 17, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn 
from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is Bill Moore 
 
June 24, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ 
is Butch Metcalf  
 
July 1, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is Tommy Amburn 
 
July 8, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is Brent "Showtime" Lloyd 
 
July 8 - 10, 2005 
2005 ACSC/SOS Summer Workshop in New Bern, NC at the Sheraton Grand on the Trent and 
Neuse Rivers ---- Hosted by Twin Rivers Shag Club $50 per person by June 8, 2005 - Then $60 -
- Check In Deck Party Friday from 5-9 pm featuring Shaggie Maggie!....Deck Party Saturday 
afternoon featuring the Rickey Godfrey Band!.......... for more details email 
watersjeanh@yahoo.com............   DJs are Billy Waldrep, Ed Timberlake, and Chuck 
Clodfelter 
 
July 15, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn 
from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is Ervin Ellington 
 
July 15 - 17, 2005 
Junior SOS at N. Myrtle Beach, SC    
 
July 22, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is Bobby Snyder 
 
July 29, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM       
DJ is Steve Carter 

BSC Events 



 

 
 

 

Editor’s Corner…Deadline for May 
newsletter articles will be June 

22nd. 
Thanks!  Susan Huey 
sshuey@med.unc.edu 

The New Oldies and Beach 920AM Returned to the 
Air on Saturday, May 14, 2005 

  
Your favorite shows, music and personalities have 

returned to the air in Alamance County: 

• Byron Tucker - Mornings 
• Charlie Brown - Afternoons 
• Fred Rouse - Weekends 
• Rhythm and Beach Top 40 with John Hook - 

Weekends  

In addition to the best Oldies and Beach and the on-air 
personalities you know and love, you'll hear what's 
happening in Burlington, Graham, Mebane, and 
Alamance County on Alamance County's Radio Station - 
Oldies and Beach 920AM WPCM.  Here's an invitation to 
listen to the music you love, the on-air personalities that 
made the music popular, back again and better than 
ever.  Tune in as they launch the New Oldies and Beach 
920AM.   
  
Please visit the advertisers you hear on Oldies and 
Beach 920AM and be sure to tell them that you heard 
their commercials when you listened to them.  Please 
continue to let them know what you think about the 
station and what you would like to hear.  You can tell that 
your comments do make a difference and they do 
care what you think. 
 
The Burlington Shag Club would like to personally say 
“Thanks WPCM, we love listening to your music”.  

 
 

Please bring a non-perishable food 
item to the Area Shag Party on    
6-11-05. Our Christmas Cheer 
Family with six (6) children 
need us now more than ever. 

We will have boxes and/or baskets 
at the door of The Moose Lodge for 

the items on Saturday, June 11, 
2005.  Thank you in 

advance for all your support and 
kindness….. 

Bob and Linda Maccia 

Congratulations! 
Candy Brooks and Louie Madden. 

 
These 2 Burlington Shag Club Members was inducted into the 

“Living Legends” at Fat Harold’s on May 21, 2005 

A Note of thanks to Miss USA 2005 
Denise Upchurch wrote the following to Chelsea Cooley
USA 2005: 
 
Congratulations on your win!! 
 
The shaggers of the Carolina's are grateful to you for 
mentioning the beach music and shag. We hope that 
someone can keep the music and the dance alive.   
The music is not being played like it used to be.  We 
could use all the help you can give...If it is just 
mentioning it.  Thanks and good luck with your next 
event. 
 
Denise Upchurch 
 
Chelsea Cooley wrote back to Denise the following: 
 
Thank you so much for all of your support! I've been 
shaggin since I was 8 and I plan to help keep it going 
for as long as I can, for it is near and dear to my 
heart! Best wishes! 
 
Chelsea Cooley 
Miss USA 2005 
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Burlington Shag Club 
P. O. Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
 
 
Address Correction 
Requested 

 

Sharing Helping Always Giving 


